NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

December 5, 2006 Conference Call
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	
	X
	Mike Anderson
	
	X
	Lee Hoffman

	X
	
	Norm Beloin
	
	X
	Steve Kmiotek

	
	X
	Ed Benoit
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	
	X
	Dale Raczynski

	
	X
	Pete Catizone
	
	X
	Gordon Reynolds

	X
	
	John Chandler
	X
	
	Steve Richmond

	
	X
	Mark Chrisos
	
	X
	Jay Scheffer

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	
	X
	Ruth Silman

	X
	
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	X
	
	Dammon Frecker
	
	
	


Minutes/Action Items
Dammon Frecker prepared meeting minutes for November.  Meeting minutes were circulated to the Board.  No comments from this meeting attendees.  Action items from November meeting reviewed.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg motioned to accept minutes.  Bob Silvestri 2nd motion.  All in favor- meeting minutes for November were approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Recognition Committee
Dammon has Don Neal award and is trying to coordinate with him to receive it.  The recognition awards were well received at the conference.  Pete Catizone needs to provide update as to whether or not those not in attendance at the conference have received their awards

ACTION 2:  Dammon to provide award to Don Neal

ACTION 3: Pete Catizone to provide status update on distribution of awards for the recipients not in attendance at the conference. 

Board Membership

Steve Richmond, Esq., of Beverage and Diamond has accepted position as Chair of the Waste Committee.
Website Chair has submitted resignation from that position.  Dammon Frecker asked if anyone has the ability to update the website.  Updates would include putting the presentations from the conference on the website, updating the website with the new elected board members, and updating the meeting minutes.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg mentioned that her stepson was the one who originally set up the site and that maybe he could assist or show her how to update the site (possibly pay for his services).  Dammon Frecker asked the board members if anyone knew of an AWMA who could be the Website Chair.  


ACTION 4: Need to find new Website Chair.
Past Events/ 

Sponsorship
Annual Conference in November-

Dammon Frecker provided a quick summary of the conference.  Speakers and Panels were very good.  Luncheon was buffet style this year (food was good and it worked out well).  The main room of the conference was smaller this year and exhibits and refreshments were is the hallway.  It worked out well for exhibitor/attendee interaction.  The student who won the competition had a great student paper presentation.  There were only 4 or 5 exhibitors at this year’s conference.  We need to have more.  The topic may have limited the exhibitors.  Judy Bourdon, Andrea Fee-Blackberg and Bob Silvestri provided a quick summary of the student paper.  Judy Bourdon provided the titles of the 1st and 2nd place papers.  

VOC Stack Testing Seminar at the EPA office in Chelmsford, Massachusetts was a success.  Good session and good attendance- review of practical information.
Future Events 
EBC - Air Quality Sub-committee – No update.

EBC- other events

Steve Richmond provided a summary of an upcoming event: Construction and Demolition Summit.  DEP has had success with summits in the past.  DEP is already talking about this event being an annual event.  Agenda for the event is published on the EBC website.  AWMA is a co-host of the event along with several other organizations.  The date is January 25, 2007 in Burlington, MA.  AWMA-NES will forward announcement for conference to members.  
AMWA-NES – February/March 

Dammon Frecker said we are looking for ideas as to what we might do.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg mentioned that we tend to go with current information or hot topic and that maybe we should also look at going back to basics.  Other ideas included RGGI, or MA 7.29 regulation or Environmental/Energy policy.

ACTION 5: Ruth Silman to forward announcement of Construction and Demolition Summit to our members. 

ACTION 6: Board members to think of new ideas for a potential breakfast meeting in February/March.

S&CC/HQ
There has been a request for the Centennial Fund.  No information was available from anyone in attendance at the meeting.  Dale Raczynski has the information and Dammon Frecker will ask Dale to send it to the Board.  

The Board prepared a nomination for Norm Beloin for the S. Smith Griswold Award.  The submittal was sent to HQ on November 17th.
No update on S&CC meeting held in November.


ACTION 7: Dammon Frecker to ask Dale Raczynski to send around information on request for the Centennial Fund.
Newsletter
Target is February for next issue.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg mentioned having an article on MACT standard for metal coating (recordkeeping).  She will prepare an article for the newsletter/

Other articles suggested included Fall Conference Review, and Student Paper Review.  Article preparer’s were suggested: Dale Raczynski and Steve Kmiotek.


Norm Beloin suggested article on EPA’s recent new standards (Oct).  He will put something together. 


Dammon Frecker will send email to Lee Hoffman with suggestions for the newsletter.


ACTION 8: Dammon will send email to Lee Hoffman with suggestions for the newsletter.


ACTION 9: Andrea Fee-Blackberg to prepare write-up regarding MACT


ACTION 10: Norm Beloin to prepare write-up regarding EPA Standards


ACTION 11: Steve Kmiotek to prepare write-up on Student Paper Competition and Presentation.


ACTION 12: Dale Raczynski to prepare write-up on the Fall Conference.
Treasurer’s Report
Annual Report made during Conference.  Steve Kmiotek is working with Dan Moon on final numbers for the Conference.

ACTION 13: Steve Kmiotek to finalize numbers for Fall Conference.
Membership
No update.

ACTION 14: None

Website 
Need new website chair.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg volunteered to serve as interim until someone else can be found.  She will try to get presentations, and new board information on the site.  Steve Kmiotek is following up with Dan Moon to get presentations to post.  

ACTION 15: Andrea Fee-Blackberg volunteered to serve as interim website chair.  


ACTION 16: Steve K to follow up with Dan Moon to get presentations.

Education
This year’s student papers were some of the best in recent years.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg will continue to review contact information for the colleges and update.

ACTION 17:  Andrea Fee-Blackberg will continue to update information on contacts.
Connecticut Chapter
Next meeting is in January.  Topic is climate change with speakers from DEP & NU
2007 Annual Conference Next meeting we will start to form conference committee and discuss potential topics.  AWMA banner should be purchased prior to the next conference.

ACTION 18:  Purchase banner
Future Meetings

January 2nd or 9th via conference call (Andrea Fee-Blackberg has offered to host the conference call if the meeting is on January 2nd.)
Other Items 



Meeting adjourned.
